
 

 

Lanesfield Primary School Newsletter  

Message from our Head Teacher 

 

Where did September go!  We have been extremely busy so far and children have settled into 

new classes and are working hard.  

The new play and lunchtime use of the field is going really well and children have loved 

being out as much as possible.  Please ensure they bring coats and spare foot wear.  We 

will be developing this over the next year.  We want to use all staff so that we can use the 

field and playground.  We have plans to create a mud kitchen and encourage pupils to 

bring scooters so these can be used at breaktime too. 

As noted below we have lots of families not ordering a choice of dinner.  In order for               

children to have a hot dinner, parents must order online.  If this is a concern, please              

contact reception. 

I was super excited for our Governor walk this week however due to our special visitor this 

did not take place.  This was an ungraded Ofsted visit and we will receive our report in 

due course which I will share with you all.  The Inspector was extremely complimentary 

about our children.  They were amazing and were a credit to the school and you should be 

very proud of them, as are we. 
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Diary Dates 

October 

10th Indigo class assembly 

11th Flu vaccinations for Reception to Y6 

11th Pink class library visit 

12th Virtual parents evening 

17th Yellow class library visit 

18th Butterfly/Red class library visits 

19th Green class trip 

19th In school parents evening 

23rd Green/Orange class library visits 

24th to 26th Y6 Residential trip 

24th Purple class library visit 

25th Lilac/Indigo/Blue class library visits 

27th Inset Day 

 

Half term  - Monday 30th October to Friday 

3rd November. 

 

Return to school - Monday 6th November 

School Dinners 

Please ensure that you are ordering 

school dinners for your child if    re-

quired. This should be done even if 

your child is free school meals so that 

all children can have their choice. 

For Autumn 2, any child whose lunch 

has not been ordered will only be 

able to choose a sandwich. 

Class Attendance: 

 

1. Orange 98.9%         8. Yellow 93.6% 

2. Blue 97.8%            9. Indigo 93.3% 

3. Red 96.6%             10. Butterfly 91% 

4. Purple 96.4% 

5. Pink 95.1% 

6. Green 94.6% 

7. Lilac 93.9% 
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Photos of Indigo trip to Cosford’s STEM Day 

 

Well done to the following children who have received Merit Certificates 

For attitude to learning: Rowday, Jaxson, Lilly T, Archie P, Myra K, Kornelia, Shae, 

Kade, Alyssia, Aneesa, Logan H, Ashveer, Veer, Nevaeh, Hannah, Freya, Jacob,   

Keeley. 

For Geography: Oliver, Shyloh, Harper, Sianna, Elizabeth, Ilham, 

Arianna, Inaayah A, Viratdeep, Kiisha, Robyn, Andrew, Simrat, 

Ethan, Heidi, Akin. 

For Maths: Jaida, Reeva, Raki, Ezri, David, Amber, Oliver,      

Muhammad N, Grace H, Imola, Nathan, Gursahib, Gagan,        

Darcie-Mae, Jujhar, Chloe, Jaiveer, Gaurav. 

Parking outside school - Important 

We continue to receive complaints from our Neighbours where parents are blocking 

drives, preventing neighbours from getting their own children to school on time.  

Please can we ask that parents are respectful and do not park illegally.  


